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Carol DeSoto

From: applications@charlescountymd.gov on behalf of Charles County Government 
<applications@charlescountymd.gov>

Sent: Thursday, September 30, 2021 2:57 PM
To: Public Record
Subject: *NEW SUBMISSION* Comprehensive Plan Amendment – Lands Surrounding Maryland 

Airport
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Comprehensive Plan Amendment – Lands Surrounding Maryland Airport 
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Public Hearing Comment Form 

Questions or More Information (301) 645-0570 

Name 
ONGISA ICHILE-MCKENZIE  

Address 
6675 Pomfret Rd. 
La Plata, MD 20646 

Phone 
2406409577  

Email 
opmckenzie@gmail.com 

Are you: 
Against Topic 

Comment 
I am opposed to this amendment which would be extremely harmful to my family, my community, the value of my property, and my 
faith in the integrity of Charles County policy. Furthermore, I believe it is racially discriminatory. My property has WCD designation. 
My property is within the change area. I was not consulted about this dramatic change. This amendment would remove that 
designation. I am firmly opposed to such a zoning change. The zoning change would facilitate expansion of Maryland Airport. This 
would result in more noise from flights; more lead pollution; and dramatically lower property values. The roads are totally 
inadequate for the sort of traffic this project would bring. It would be a threat to my children’s health. I would never have bought 
this property had I known that it was planned to be adjacent to an industrial zone. Why was I not given notice? Not only is this 
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proposed Amendment directly harmful to my family, it is also harmful to my community. I don’t know what kind of outreach the 
County has done, but whatever it was, it must not have been designed to be easily noticed by the community. It is unconscionable to 
target my community for this polluting action. The Watershed Conservation District was enacted to save Mattawoman Creek. The 
Amendment is to benefit people with no connection to this watershed, at the expense to those of us who live here. This 
Amendment must not go forward. Enclosed is a map showing the location of my property. 
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Thank you, 
Charles County, MD  
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